Town of Killingly
Public Safety Commission

Meeting Minutes

February 22nd, 2017
1. Call to order

Chairperson, Amy Shatney, called the meeting to order at 6:59 p.m.
2. Roll Call

Members Present:  Scott Clifford, Dylan Desmarais, Maurice Knorr, Amy Shatney and Tammy Wakefield.

Others Present: Kevin Ide, Town Council Liaison; Randy Daggett, KB Ambulance; Sean Hendricks; Town Manager and Jason Anderson; citizen of Lake Road.  TFC Esposito, Resident Trooper & Randy Burchard, Fire Marshall were absent with notification
3. Adoption of Minutes

A motion was made by Tammy Wakefield to accept the minutes of the January 25h, 2017 meeting.  Motion seconded by Maurice Knorr, passed unanimously.
4. Citizen Participation and Correspondence
Jason Anderson, of Lake Road suggested that the new police officer hold a Child Safety Seat Clinic. This would also serve as a meet and greet with the new officer.
5.  Public Safety Updates
a) Resident State Trooper:  TFC Esposito was not in attendance.
b) Fire District: Randy Daggett, representing the Fire Department Chiefs, reported that the new floor at the Danielson Fire Station will be completed in two weeks. 
c) Fire Marshal: Randy Burchard was not in attendance.
d) Ambulance. Randy Daggett submitted stats for the month of January. He compared the totals from January 2016 and those of January 2017. Totals have almost double in one year.

 During the daytime hours, one paramedic is stationed at Day Kimball Hospital and responds to calls that are north and west of Killingly and the second paramedic is at the garage and takes all calls south. KB handled 94% of all paramedic calls in January.
6. Old Business 
   None
7. New Business
    None
8. Council Member Reports 
Kevin Ide went over the three ordinances that were voted on this past Tuesday. The Tighe Building was finally purchased by the town and redevelopment can begin. 




9. Other  
Town Manager, Sean Hendricks addressed the commission about the progress of  outfitting the Killingly police officer. 
1. The job announcement was posted on policeapp.com. today. 
2. A used 2010 Ford Crown Victoria was purchased and will be refurbished, painted, and detailed (lights, cage…) for approximately $15,000.
3. A new Ford Taurus Interceptor will be purchased in the future.. 
4. He will be purchasing a Glock 22, 40 Caliber weapon, bullet proof vest, etc. (no body camera or tasers will be used)

5. He would like to form a police commission consisting of people with a law     enforcement background.
6. The state is requiring payment of $750 for each constable hired under a Resident Trooper program.

7. The police officer will be subject to the town’s personnel policies. The State Police A&O manual will also be utilized.
10. Adjournment
A motion was made by Tammy Wakefield to adjourn the meeting at 7:52 p.m. It was seconded by Maurice Knorr and passed unanimously.  
Respectfully Submitted,

Carol Kiley

Executive Assistant
Town of Killingly
